MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

1st December 2016 7pm


In attendance

	*Paula Harris (Joint Chair)
	Sheila Morgan

	*Mark Strickland (Joint Chair)
	*John Forrester (Head Teacher)

	*Dini Dubber (Treasurer)
	*Sophia Sives (Secretary)

	*Lorna Easthaugh
	Lynne Fish


*Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies;-

	*Lorna Eastaugh
	*Leanne Shaw

	*Alyson Tulloch
	*Mirjam Currie

	*Claire MacKenzie
	*Jenna Currie

	*Zoe Archer
	*Kirsty Clarke

	*Sally Stott
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	Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 5th October 2016 were approved pending the following amendment. The new Treasurer and Secretary are now in place being Dini Dubber and Sophia Sives and Zoe Archer was not present at the meeting as had been noted.

There are no matters arising from the last minutes.

Treasurers Report for 01/12/2016

The closing balance for September as reported by Lynne was £837.22.  During October we received £98.40 from ragbags and a cheque for £292.35 from Aberdeenshire council for registering with them as a parent council.  Our expenditure for the month was £114.93 for some new farm sets for the nursery and £88.80 for bits and pieces for the Halloween disco including cups, juice, jelly, a few decorations and spikey jelly flashing necklaces.  We held our Halloween fundraising event on the 30th of October which raised a total of £295.95 bringing the total profit for the event to £207.15.  The balance at the end of October as £1006.04.  In November we paid the invoice for the accounts auditors which came to £60, and bought a padlock and loop chain for the small goals on the playing field which came to £19.99.  A cheque for the Halloween sundries has been issued and I will issue another to Paula for the padlock and loop chain.  A total of £108.79 is still to come off of the account.  The account at the end of November is sitting at £946.04. (857.24 if Paula has cashed the cheque).  
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	Head Masters Report

Term 1 and 2

· P1 visit to fire station and airport

· P1 visit to Library

· Dave Ramsay – community link

· Christmas Tree community

· European Christmas link

· Children in Need – ‘Spotacular’ day

· Eco day

· Christmas Carol service

· Christmas play

· Remembrance day

Staffing

· Mrs Massie employed by EYLP

· P5/6 Mr Forrester to go into class full time

· Laura Stephen to come back in Jan

· Interviews for the applicants

School Improvements

· Continued Outdoor Learning

· Maths Pathways

· Rethinking Learning Journey

· 1+2 languages

· Aims, values and Vision re launch 

· Early Years Federation

Spends

· Books

· Art and crafts

· ASL resources

· Packed Lunch Trolley

· P1 resources

Clubs

Choir, Chess, Harry Potter, Drawing, Lego, Homework (?), Swimming, Football, Netball, Board games.
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	Chairs Report

Football – Emily has confirmed she is leaving and there is an active search ongoing for a replacement. It has been agreed that the next coach should be offered SFA coaching training.

Defibrillator – Sheila Morgan has kindly offered to take over the running of the defibrillator after Mark Strickland steps down. The insurance will also be taken over by the Parent Council. Mark is looking into arranging CPR training for the whole school via 'Save a Life Scotland'.

School Web Page – It was agreed that previous minutes should be given to Mark to put on the web page, as well as various photos giving a broad idea to current and prospective parents as to what the Parent Council actively do.

Fundraising Committee – To be kept within the main Parent Council.

Summer Fair – It was agreed that joining up with the Parks Committee and Nursery etc for the week long summer fair would be a good idea. Mark and Paula offered to attend the next Community Association meeting to put this idea forward.

Wind Farm – The PC were successful in obtaining a grant of £2100 for musical and sports equipment for the school. John Forrester suggested purchasing recorders, as well as extra sports equipment, clothing and bibs.

A.O.B

There are two ongoing reviews that effect the school. First is a Scottish Governance review into devolving power from Local Authorities to the school itself -

www.gov.scot/Publications/2016/09/1251/0

Secondly is a review into early years learning (nursery) and increasing the hours provided.

Both reviews can be read online and commented on.

RagBag – Funds from the ragbag are to go straight to the school instead of the PC to pay for buses needed for school trips.

Next Meeting

The next meeting is set for Monday 30th January at 3.30PM in the school.
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